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Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2009 1:44 PM
To: 'Jonas, Mark'
Cc: Fong, Bryan
Subject: RE: Conflict Subsurface Utilities & MW-7 (proposed) - Gatzke 120741, RO0000516

Mark, 
 
As discussed in our telephone discussion today, installation of well MW‐7 does not appear to be warranted and may be 
omitted from the proposed field investigation for case RO0516. 
 
Regards, 

Jerry Wickham 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA 94502 
510-567-6791 
jerry.wickham@acgov.org 
 

From: Jonas, Mark [mailto:mjonas@craworld.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, August 04, 2009 10:43 AM 
To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health 
Cc: Fong, Bryan 
Subject: Conflict Subsurface Utilities & MW-7 (proposed) - Gatzke 120741, RO0000516 
Importance: High 
 
Dear Jerry: 
We’re scheduled to install MW-7 (see Figure 7 attached Work Plan) and the other field work at Gatzke (RO0000516) 
August 13-14, 2009.  Today (Tuesday, August 4th) we are on-site with our private utility surveyor.  In the area where MW-
7 is proposed are sanitary and storm sewer lines (behind the building).  See attached picture.  The area the gate 
accesses is the location of the sanitary and storm sewer lines.  Therefore, we cannot put MW-7 is the location accessible 
by the gate.  The area between the accessible area and the freeway is fenced and has no gate access.  This leaves the 
sidewalk west (left) of the telephone pole as the only other area to place MW-7.  This would require an encroachment 
permit, resulting in a multi-week delay due to City of Oakland processing time for the encroachment permit. 
 
Questions: 
1/ Should we proceed with moving the proposed drilling location for MW-7 to the sidewalk? 
2/ Should we not install MW-7? 
 
Please respond as soon as you can, so we can plan accordingly.  Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

Mark Jonas 
Mark Jonas, P.G. 
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates, Inc. 
5900 Hollis Street, Suite A 
Emeryville, California  94608 
510/420-3307 direct 
510/420-9170 fax 
 
www.CRAworld.com 
 


